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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 5th February 2014

1.
Present: Helen Bunt (HB), Annette Egerton (AE), Catherine Evans (CE), Fiona Jones (FJ) & Mark Jones (MJ), Margie Lundie (ML), Richard Pryor (RP), Alison Ryves (AR) and Peter Wootton (PW).

2.
Apologies: Stephanie Cairns (SC), Rachel Davies (RD), & Philip Freer (PF)
3.
Approval of notes from previous meeting 
The notes were approved to be a true and accurate record.
4.
Current Share Uptake Position: – 


The current total at date of meeting is now £12,700. The next newsletter was also ready for distribution, and these were divided up to cover the village.  ML asked that these leaflets were delivered before the market this Saturday, to maximise our presence at the market as an opportunity to buy shares.  


PW explained to the committee the Seed Enterprise Investment Scheme (SEIS).  This is set up with HMRC to enable shareholders to claim a tax rebate on their investment.  Plunkett advised PW to set this up as we would be a qualifying enterprise.  PW applied for an advance assurance, and once we have been trading for 4 months we give a list of shareholders to HMRC.  They then authorise us to issue compliance certificates and when investors do their self assessment tax return they will be entitled to 50% of their investment to come off their tax bill.
5.
Planning update – Action to encourage shareholders to register approval with the Planning Authority – HB reported back to the committee that the planning application had gone in last Friday at a cost of £192 (VAT exempt).  There is a pre-registration period of about 10 days in which time they may come back requiring further detail.  However, once this period has passed we will be issued with a planning reference number, which we can then use on the planning portal to find our application.  AE asked HB for the plans that she submitted so AE could get them up on our website.  Then once we have our registration number we can put this onto the website with a simple ‘how to’ guide for members of the public interested in leaving comments.  You will also be able to find the application by typing in the postcode – TR2 4SB.  PW mentioned that you do not have to register if you want to look at the application, but you do need to if you want to leave a comment.

Action: AE will make up the ‘how to’ guide in preparation for the website.  ML to give AE the emails of our current shareholders in order to send the guide to them when ready.  
6.
Website – additions: AE has been busy with Graphic Agenda in up keeping the website.  She has added produce market news and photos, and the Skinners brewery logo in recognition of their support.  She has also emailed Emma at Skinners to get a quote from them for the website.  There have been some changes to the top tabs of the website introducing a Business tab, which is where the minutes will be kept, along with the planning application, news/notes on SEIS (tax relief) info, and our plans.  A questionnaire has been uploaded under the Shop tab, following on from an email to discover if there is anything more they would like that is not already going to be offered, if they know any local producers and so on.  
Action: AE to ask Graphic Agenda to upload the plans etc. as discussed above.

7.
Update on Wind Turbine Fund application – work is in hand to prepare an application.  

Action: To start looking at other sources of funding and PW to find out when Nikki George is back from maternity leave, as she was a good source of knowledge for funding bodies.

8.
Finance – report from sub committee including thoughts on wish list for Linden Homes PW is firming up the set-up costs for the Business Plan, and MJ has been in contact with Steve Dunk, who has suggested what our needs will be for the set up.  He has also given us some make and model nos. RP pointed out that we need to give Linden Homes our wish list before April, as they will be potentially moving off-site then. 
Action: RP to hold fire on the wish list for the moment, but it is veering towards cladding of the building and freezers.

9.
Sausage and Mash evening 15th February – report from sub-committee:  The sub-committee reported back with a list of jobs for the night.  AE will get the keys for the Hall so the committee can set up from 2pm on Saturday.  We are aiming to serve the food from 7.45pm.  CE will be there from 7.00 to check tickets and those who may buy on the door.  FJ will compere the night, and it was suggested that either/both PW and ML would close the evening. The practicalities of the evening were also discussed.  We should reserve tables for bigger groups.  MJ will set up his ipod for music.  PW will prepare a powerpoint presentation with photos of past shops in the village.  Jordon Still will do magic tricks around the tables, whilst people are waiting to be called up for food. The price of £2.50 per pint for the beer was agreed.  

Action: See attached sub-committee notes (Appendix 1).

10.
AOB – No other issues were raised.

11. 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday 19 February at Margie’s house.
Notes taken by Catherine Evans. 
APPENDIX 1 - Sausage and Mash 15th February Notes

Afternoon of 15th February Alison to find volunteers and to oversee setting out table and chairs in Hall, to ask Tony Davies and Mark Jones to organise putting up bunting which Annette has and Cat to dress tables with sheets and decorate with floral arrangements.  

Annette to ask Cat to buy red balloons to give a Valentine feel which the committee will pay for.  Also ask Cat to make table numbers for each table.

Also need to set up: Mark - the bar in the cupboard area, Alison the share offer stand and a raffle prize table.

Seek cruet sets from other members, water jugs from carnival committee and ourselves.  Fiona is hoping to provide napkins etc.

Will need plastic pudding bowls, small plates and plastic beakers for water.

Need a table in the foyer for mustard and red and brown ketchup.
Need a second table for puddings and take clingfilm (Annette) to ensure everything is covered. Need serving spoons and knives.

Need Raffle Tickets – Margie and Annette to see if they have some to use.

Ask Bob to use microphone.  Annette has emailed David Parker about music and is awaiting a reply.

Margie ordering Sausages – Annette to cook and bring hot to the hall.  

Margie buying onions and asking Jackie H and Barbara L to help make both onion and plain gravy.

Margie getting potatoes from Griggs and Margie, Helen and Rachael are making mash, probably need two more helpers – Alison to ask volunteers.

Alison and Annette to provide microwaves for the evening.

Alison to cook peas (4 kg bag to be purchased by Alison) at the hall.

Annette to provide washing up equipment.

Alison to organise volunteers to tidy tables between courses and we will provide plastic bags to anyone who needs something to carry dirty cutlery and crockery home.  Also bags to clear left over food.
